
Question on Notice 

No. 1165 

Asked on 26 October 2022 

  
  

MR M BOOTHMAN ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES 
AND MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 

  
QUESTION: 
  
Will the Minister advise how many Police officers have been allocated to Road Policing 
Command since 2015 across the Gold Coast (reported separately in table format by 
division, calendar year and FTE hours worked)? 

  
ANSWER: 
   
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS) that during the 2020-21 financial 
year, the Road Policing Command was disestablished and replaced by the Road Policing 
and Regional Support Command. This restructure transitioned Road Policing Units from 
the Road Policing Command, as central functions, to police Districts. Accordingly, the best 
measure for comparison is a district comparison. 
 
The approved police officer strength allocated to Road Policing Command per calendar 

year for the Gold Coast Police District since 2015 is detailed in the table below. Please 

note that the data for the 2022 calendar year will be available at the end of the calendar 

year.  

Period Total 

2015 51 

2016 51 

2017 50 

2018 50 

2019 50 

2020 50 

2021 51 

 

The QPS has advised that a manual examination of each position would be required to 
calculate FTE hours worked. This is considered an unjustifiable use of police resources at 
this time. 
 


